Document Accession #: 20220301-0013

Filed Date: 03/01/2022

ORIGINAL

February 17, 2022

Kimberly Bose, Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, N.E., Rm 1A

SECRETARY OF THE COMMISSION

2022 MAR -1 P 2: 53

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

RE: FERC Project 2105, Upper North Fork Feather River Project

Dear Commissioners,

My wife and I live at 721 East Mountain Ridge Rd. on the peninsula in Lake Almanor, we are very concerned with some of the outstanding issues with Project 2105. Our biggest concern is the last-minute requirement by the State Water Resources Control Board to divert cold water from Lake Almanor to lower downstream water temperature using a Thermal Curtain.

The diversion of cold water from the lake would have significant negative impacts on us, the environment and the community. Lake Almanor fish populations would suffer, algae blooms would significantly increase, and the local economy would be harmed. It makes no sense to us why one fishery would be harmed to improve another.

Lake Almanor is a beautiful place that many families and communities rely on for recreation and livelihoods, it would be a tragedy for it to be ruined.

We ask that you please reject the proposed thermal curtain for Lake Almanor.

Kind regards.

Robert I Mason II

Kelli Mason

| Document Content(s) |
|--------------------------|
| DocBatch220301-0027.tif1 |

Document Accession #: 20220301-0013 Filed Date: 03/01/2022